## **Thornton Conservation Meeting Minutes**

Tuesday, March 5, 2013

## **Town Office Building**

Sally Davis, chair, called the meeting to order at 8:33 am with Steve Shaughnessy and Shelly Garber present.

- 1. The committee will postpone scheduling a meeting with the highway department until the winter weather subsides. Issues of interest are road salt storage, invasive plant management and roads.
- 2. No new mail.
- 3. Sally attended a Pemi River Council planning meeting. There were concerns about windmills.
- 4. A workshop, "Saving Special Places," is on April 6, at the John Stark Regional High School, in Weare, NH.
- 5. I attended the Granite State Division of the Society of American Foresters, on 2-15-13. I reiterated the newest information on ticks and Lyme Disease.
- 6. A short discussion about salting roads and ground water quality ended the meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 am.

Stephen Shaughnessy, Secretary

Minutes approved at the Regular April 2, 2013 meeting.